[image: image1.png]/]

Koaliega proiv diskommnacije &





CONDEMNATION OF ARREST OF HUMAN RIGHTS DEFENDERS
Belgrade, 1 April 2010 
The Anti-Discrimination Coalition strongly condemns last nights illegal arrest of activists of the Youth Initiative for Human Rights by the police in Belgrade. The police patrol arrested the NGO activists, while failing to inform them of the charges or of their authority to perform the arrest for a concrete event and detain them at the police station for several hours.
According to the general regulations of the Constitution of Serbia, the police cannot deprive citizens of their liberty if this is not absolutely necessary in a concrete case and if the law does not allow for it. Had it been deemed that the activists of the Youth Initiative had done anything illegal in the event last night, taking down their statements and writing an official report on the spot should have sufficed. There was no need to take them into custody and detain them at the police station. 
Dissatisfied with the text of the adopted Declaration on Srebrenica, the activists of the  Youth Initiative for Human Rights wrote in spray paint the following political message to the Members of Parliament: „That tough foreign work genocide“ on the pavement in front of the National Parliament. In this way, they stood up against one of the gravest forms of discrimination on the grounds of ethnic and religious affiliation, but also condemned the reluctance of the majority of MPs to fully accept the legal reality of the fact that it was a genocide that took place in Srebranica.
The NGO activists, just like any other citizen in the country, have the right to express their political opinion. The manner they opted for in order to publicly voice their opinion about the Parliament Declaration also represents their freedom of expression. If they have not violated the law by expressing their political opinion, and the police themselves did not inform them that this had indeed been the case, they should have not been arrested at all. However, if the police had found they had committed an illegal act by writing the messsage on the pavement, it should have sufficed to record it in writing, taking their statements down for the purpose of court proceedings and then removing the illegal message. 
The message was removed before dawn. Regretfully, the NGO activists got arrested. The Anti-Discrimination Coalition believes that this constitutes a discriminatory violation of the basic right to freedom of person, as guaranteeed by the Consititution, of the human rights defenders and for the reason of expressing their political opinion. Therefore, we request the competent bodies, the Ministry of Interior and the Ombudsman in the first place, to establish all the circumstances of the arrest of the Youth Initiative for Human Rights activists without delay, and inform the public accordingly. We also request that the Ministry of Interior fully ensure an indiscriminate application of Constitutional guarantees of the right to freedom of person to each citizen of this country.
The members Anti-Discrimination Coalition are Centre for Advancement of Legal Studies, Civil Rights Defenders, Gay-Straight Alliance, Labris – organisation for human rights of lesbians, Anti-Trafficking Centre, CHRIS network, Association of Students with Handicap, Initiative for Inclusion „BigSmall“ and Gayten LGBT.
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